From: "Timothy N. Stevenson" <tstevens@pppl.gov>
Date: February 5, 2009 10:22:58 AM EST
To: "Alfred von Halle" <avonhalle@pppl.gov>
Cc: "Mike Williams" <williams@pppl.gov>
Subject: NBI Upgrade Weekly Status 2/6/09
Al, 

On the beamline decontamination effort, evaluation of Health Physics sampling techniques for measuring airborne Tritium within the beamline continued this week.  Plans to repeat sampling tests have been made for this weekend. Planning continues to make use of a small vacuum pump to evacuate the beamline for a more complete air exchange within the beamline. For management, outlines of technical scope are being prepared so that meetings with cog engineers can be held next week. A cost center has been opened for the NBI Upgrade including jobs for Management, Decontamination,  CDR Electrical and Mechanical Engineering, and NSTX Test Cell Equipment Relocation. The cognizant engineer for the original beamline and cryogenics system has been contacted and brought on board as a consultant to design the upgrade to the cryogenics system. Cryogenics historical data for beamline heat loads has been checked confirming that TFTR BL 4 is acceptable for use for this upgrade. For beamline and services, a walkdown of the mechanical scope occurred this week to evaluate the vacuum vessel port modifications and NBI duct, NSTX Test Cell space allocations, the beamline support structure, water and vacuum pipe routing through the buildings to the pump room, and the beamline cryogenics design. On the NB power systems, discussion and evaluation has centered on cable routing and reuse of existing cabling where possible. 

Regards,

Tim

